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2017-2018 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-258-2255 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public Relations: 

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

 

 

Jack Hawkins 

Family of Newman 

Trent 

Robert Russell the 

loss of his sister 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 



FUN RUN: 

Jean would very much like to hear if you have any suggestions as to what 

you would like our group to do on a fun run.  The poker run for March 

24th was postponed due to the weather, it has been rescheduled for   

APRIL 28, registration is from 10-10:30 at Good Ole Days.  Prizes for best 

hand.  We will end up at Good Ole Days and they are offering us a 50% 

Discount on food (excludes alcohol).  

 

Mary Martin 

Eddie Martin 

Gene Honeycutt 
The Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.  We are a non-profit corporation dedicated to the 

promotion of a safe, family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and trucks through club camaraderie, 

monthly meetings and scheduled special events.  HCCC meets on the third Tuesday of each month, except December, at 

Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for dinner and our meetings begin at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open 

to persons 16 or older who are interested in classic cars and trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.  

Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of the HCCC and is printed and distributed electronically monthly.  All news 

articles, photographs, and items of interest are welcome for consideration for publication, subject to editing.  

Submission deadlines the first Tuesday of each month.  If you would like to receive a newsletter by mail or email, please 

let me know. 

Thank you, Evie Valentine (evelynvalentine57@gmail.com) 

 

 

 

Cruise in time is here again!!!!!!  Come on out 

and have some fun every Saturday night!!!!!! 

 

Check our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

 

mailto:evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes          March 20, 2018 

The Hamblen County Car Club was called to order Tuesday, March 20, 2018 at the Golden Corral by President, Gene 

Honeycutt.  Forty-one (41) members and two guests attended.  Gene Honeycutt offered the opening prayer.  

Guests:  Lisa Grooms introduced an employee and a member of the board of directors from Serenity House. Both, Lora  

Murrrell and Katherine Coats spoke to the group about their involvement with this agency, which provides an end-of-life 

home for low or no-cost.  In the past four years, they have provided a hospice home for 145 people.  They also sponsor 

Camp Hugs, which is a grief camp for children. 

February minutes were approved after a motion by Guy Leolich and a second by Ted Kalagian. A treasurers’ report was 

not available. 

President’s Remarks:   Gene reminded members that the antique auto tag is not for everyday use and law enforcement 

folks are stopping cars to check.  

 He also reminded members of several upcoming events:   Benefit for Judy Smith at Community Baptist Church (4/7), 

Witt Baptist Church Car Show and Gospel Singing (4/7), No Way Jose’s cruise in (4/20), Butch Grooms Memorial Car 

Show to benefit the Serenity House (4/21), and the Kingswood Show (5/19).  He said the cruise-ins begin on April 7 from 

5:00-8:00, at the same place as last year between Burger King and Health Star. 

 The new debit card has been issued with a $500 limit.  

William Bailey gave details of the Butch Grooms Memorial Car Show.  This will be in the Price Less Foods’ parking lot on 

Saturday, April 21.  Registration is from 9-12:00; judging at 12:00; and several trophies will be awarded at 2:30.  

 Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich encouraged members to visit the Hamblen County Car Club website often. More 

use will move the site to the top of the list. He is still trying to eliminate the older sites.  Guy is already working on the 

Winter Angel Expo for 2019.  There will be dash plaques for the first 100 cars and no Swap Meet. 

Events Coordinator: Jean Malott said the Poker Run has been postponed due to expected inclement weather on the 

scheduled date.  She is working on a club bulletin board. 

Trailer Ads: Ted Kalagian reported that he sent letters out to those who currently have ads on the trailer.  He has 

collected around $500 and will reach out with reminders at the end of the month to those who have not renewed. 

Old Business:  Mr. Honeycutt encouraged members to talk to cruise-in participates about membership.  We need a 

volunteer to distribute the magazines.  Paul McLain will take them to doctor offices and hospitals one more time. 

There is money in the budget allocated to the Serenity House.  Mr. Honeycutt would like to see a memorial bench 

bought and placed in their garden spot with the remainder of the allotment going directly to the agency for their use. 

Member shirts may be purchased with the car club logo.  These shirts can be embroidered in Pigeon Forge or by Kathy 

Wolfe (423-733-4450). 

All members received an Easter treat (Thanks Deedra and Jean).  Many door prizes were drawn. The Golden Corral free 

dinner tickets were won by Judy Hopkins and Marie Yount.  Meeting adjourned after a motion by Don McGinnis, 

seconded by Larry Beede. 

 Judy Hopkins, Secretary 

  



President’s Input 
 Well it’s cruise-in time but I think somebody forgot to tell the weatherman. 
Calling for cold rain and maybe even some wet show for the 7th. Hopefully it 
will be better next week. Before I forget the Witt Baptist Church is another 
casualty of the weather. It has been postponed until June 2nd. In other news Jack 
is doing better with his rehab. Still in Nashville and will be for at least a few 
more weeks. Also, Robert Russell lost his sister this week. No formal 
arrangements at this time. The family has asked that donations be made to The 
Hamblen County Humane Society or a charity of our choice. We will talk about 
this donation at our meeting on the 17th. The weather forced the postponement 
of our poker run in March. It is being rescheduled and the date will be 
announced at our April Meeting.  I was thrilled to death at the turnout for our 
March meeting. Pretty sure it was well over 50 in attendance. Lot can be 
accomplished when everyone is involved. My goal is to get so big we have to 
move out into a bigger space. 
       I have talked to Marie’s sister and she has given me a real good price on 
some hats. I asked her about making 48 embroidered with our logo and to get 24 
of them with the word Member embroidered on the back. The regular one will 
be $10.00 each and the Member ones will be $11.00. We can sell the regular ones 
for a small profit and the member ones at cost to or members.  We will discuss 
this in April and you are welcome to come up to me at our cruise-ins and let me 
know what you think. Personally, I like the idea.  We also need to talk about 
shirts. We need to decide whether to per sell them or just order them and then 
let members pick them up. Some have said that the club should pick up the tab 
on the Member hats and/or shirts and while I like that idea I also think it could 
bet pretty expensive. There is room for some profit to the general public, but I 
think the Member items should remain at cost.  
       WE have made some modifications to the trailer. Many have complained 
over the years about the noise the generator makes so we have installed a new 
system that will make no noise and need no fuel to run. It will only require the 
person who has the trailer to charge it before they bring it down for the cruise-
in. The generator is still installed just in case it does not work but I have faith in 
Guy and Dick that it will be just fine, and we will own it.  Not much more to 
add now but really looking forward to seeing everyone at the cruise-in and 
please make time for our April 17th meeting. It is very important to get your 
opinion on what we do.  
See you down the road; 
Gene 
  



 
Remember antique license plates are not  

for everyday use, don’t learn that the hard way! 

 

 

 

 

For Sale: 

1969 Super Sport El-Camino 

Small block Engine 

33,000 miles  $3500.00  

Also has 2 large block engines 

Will sale with car for $4500.00 

Bobby Jarnagin 865-773-3663 

 

1981 Pontiac Trans AM  

Factory T Tops Factory 

Air Power windows and locks  

301 Engine – Auto Trans 

1 Set of Gold Snowflake Rims 

1 Set of Red Snowflake Rims 

 weather stripping, seat belts 

 set of Grill cover for Fog Lights 

Tony Headrick 865-983-2477 

 

Club officer elections will be held at the June meeting:   

We will be looking for nominees in May ! 

  



Calendar of events: 

April 6-8: Layd out at the Park:  Car/Truck/Motorcycle Show @Cherokee Park, Morristown www.laydoutatthepark.net  

April 6: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise In at Big Lots in Jefferson City 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

April 7: First HCCC Cruise In of 2018 located at same place as last year, Healthstar, from 5-8:00. 

June 2: Witt Baptist Church Annual Spring Festival 10AM - ? Witt Baptist Church Car & Tractor Show Live Band, Games, 

Door Prizes and more. 

April 13: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise In at Big Lots in Jefferson City 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

April 14: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00. 

April 17: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin.  

April 20: No way Jose Cruise-In 5-9 PM:  Participants get 10% discount at Jose’s or Holston’s 

April 20: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise In at Big Lots in Jefferson City 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

April 21: Inaugural Butch Grooms Memorial Cruise-In:  Registration 9AM – Noon (pre $15-$20 day of the show), Show 9AM 

to 3PM.   Liberty Plaza, Price less Foods Parking Lot, 1707 East AJ Hwy, Morristown. Contact: William Bailey (423) 312-0551.  

April 21:  HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00. 

April 26-28:  All Trucks Nationals in Sevierville TN 

April 27: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise In at Big Lots in Jefferson City 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

April 28: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

April 28: 10th Annual Cruise Against Cancer Event 6AM to Midnight. Lowes Newport   No charge 

May 3: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise In at Big Lots in Jefferson City 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

May 5: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 12: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 15: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

May 19: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 19: Cruisin for Kingswood 8AM – 3PM 160 Wachtel Road, Bean Station $15 by May 1st Registration day of show $20 

100 Awards/Door Prizes/Food:  Registration until 11:30 Awards at 3:00 ALL PROCEEDS GO TO KINGSWOOD HOME FOR 

CHILDREN 

May 19: Sundown on Depot, 10am to 4pm Depot Street Greeneville TN Reg $10, Dash plaque to 1st 200 cars.  Charity 

Event Proceeds to Benefit Holston Home 

May 26: HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00  

June 2:  HCCC Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

June 2: 6th Annual Sharon Parrott Memorial Car Show 10AM -3PM Mount Harmony Baptist Church 6500 Strawberry Plains 

Pike Knoxville:  Entry Fee $20 

June 19: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

http://www.laydoutatthepark.net/


SPONSORS: 

Andrews Construction Company - Talbott TN (423-581-1604) 

Colboch Harley Davidson - Morristown, TN (423-586-5343)  

Jerrys Auto & Speed Parts – Morristown TN (423-581-5010 

Mold Tox – Bean Station, TN (855-776-5671) 

Quality Suites – Morristown, TN (423-585-5671) 

Stezler-Bales Funeral Home – Morristown TN (423-586-5451) 

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 1073 – Morristown, TN 

State Farm Insurance – Morristown, TN (423-581-1501) 

Porters Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-389-8270) 

MD Pharmacy – Morristown TN (423-289-1111) 

Knox Custom Chrome – Knoxville, TN (865-546-3144) 

Wayne’s Auto Trim – Morristown, TN (423-581-1419) 

TVA Employees Credit Union = Morristown, TN (423-581-0981) 

Short Dawg Towing – Morristown, TN (423-581-5581) 

Morristown Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kramer Jewelry – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kings Collision – Morristown, TN (423-307-5333) 

A-1 Equipment Rentals – Morristown, TN (423-581-1417)  

B K Graphics – Talbott, TN (423-587-2285) 

Cumberland Glass LLC – Morristown, TN (423-587-2285) 

Griffith Tax Service – Morristown, TN (423-317-9990) 

Hookers and Hunters Campground – Morristown, TN (423-581-7915) 

Anderson Insurance Agency – Knoxville, Tn (865-777-2324) 

Citizens Tribune – Morristown, TN (423-581-5630) 

David Britton Appraisal – Morristown TN (423-587-6930) 

Gutters and More – Morristown, TN (423-587-2187) 

Yates Agency, Nationwide Insurance & Hagerty – Kingsport, TN (423-247-1123) 

NSANE Hot Rodz- White Pine, TN (865-761-0460) 

Davis Hose & Supply Co, Greenville, TN (423-638-1357) 

Classic Act Restoration & Machine Co.  

Golden Corral Morristown, 423-318-1024 

Doug’s Hoses,  

 



Hamblen county car club members featured this month: 

 

<<Paul McLain 

1946 Ford Coupe 

 

 

 

 

 

Elmer and Theresa Blanken>> 

1964 Chevelle 

 

 

 

<<Jack and Janice Hawkins 

1975 Corvette 

 

 

Larry Beede >> 

1937 Chevy 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick and Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 


